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the contractors will not have the same year-round con- L o Op Tl' ail L aun Ch

tact with the Reserve and this will limit their capacity to
undertake some of the tasks done by the previous crew. .
Their strength will be getting stuck into targeted pro- It seems like forever ago but on 12 October last year we
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Spring Working Bee 2013 Report

For the October to December Working Bees we worked
on areas from the southern end of Stone Reserve,
through Pultenaea Hill and Urrbrae Ridge ending up in
Leafhopper Gully for the final one.

As we walked through each area we pulled out any
small olives we came across but also focussed for some
of the time on the patches of seasonal weeds such as
Ehrhata, Cape Tulip, thistle and African Weed Orchid/
Monadenia (Disa bracteata),hopefully getting as many
as possible before they seeded.

Although the spring rain was minimal, the winter rains
had been good and the woodland was full of native
flowers blossoming, birds, butterflies and insects. It
was a real pleasure working in such a place in such
great weather.
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Unfortunately there had been some vandalism on the new Loop
Walking Trail so Peter Bird spent some time cementing in
some sign posts and attaching trail markers. Apparently an
echidna led him to one of the missing posts so it was not all
bad!

We are also very grateful to Jennifer for making herself
available on the weekends to supervise us, bring the tools
and help with all the weeding as well as her fulltime job
administering the Arboretum, Urrbrae House as well as
the Waite Conservation Reserve.

On a sad note we regret that Annette our BBQ Chef who
has faithfully supplied us with a delectable BBQ and hot
cups of tea at the end of our WB over many years is to
retire. Her cheerful presence will be sorely missed. She
has our heartfelt thanks.

Helen Pryor
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which requires “rapid take-off, steep climbing and faster

OmlthOIOglca VI—ThC dOWflSldC -than-usual flight”. Thus emergency flight is very en-

ergy-intensive for birds and these interruptions may oc-
cur several to many times per day. Moreover the spot

of walking dogs
As a former dog owner and bird lover my interest was
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